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<Caption>
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
                                                              PROPOSED MAXIMUM     PROPOSED MAXIMUM       AMOUNT OF
             TITLE OF SHARES                AMOUNT TO BE      AGGREGATE PRICE     AGGREGATE OFFERING    REGISTRATION
            TO BE REGISTERED                 REGISTERED           PER UNIT             PRICE(1)              FEE
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
<S>                                       <C>               <C>                  <C>                  <C>
Common Stock, par value $1.00 per
  share..................................     3,000,000           $16.995            $50,985,000         $4,124.69+
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
-------
</Table>

(1) Calculated pursuant to rule 457(c), based on the average of the high and low
    price for the shares of United States Steel Corporation common stock�n the rporationu�    �         r-----
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IF YOU ARE ALREADY PARTICIPATING IN THE PLAN, NO ACTION IS REQUIRED.

Some of the significant features of the Plan include:

     -- Enrollment through initial direct stock purchase.

     -- Purchases through the reinvestment of quarterly dividends of up to
        $15,000 (more with permission of U. S. Steel).

     -- Purchase of Shares through optional cash payments (minimum $50) up to
        $10,000 per month (more with permission of U. S. Steel).

     -- Option of monthly investment through automatic bank debits� of Y Phf Y n o鞖蝐�itthl





IMPORTS OF UNFAIRLY TRADED STEEL MAY DEPRESS DOMESTIC PRICE LEVELS AND HAVE AN
ADVERSE EFFECT ON OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOWS.

We believe steel imports into the United States involve widespread dumping and
subsidy abuses and the remedies provided by United States law to private
litigants are insufficient to correct these problems. Imports of steel involving
dumping and subsidy abuses depress domestic price levels and have an adverse
effect upon our revenue, income and cash flows.

THE WORLD TRADE ORGANIZATION HAS CHALLENGED THE REMEDIES UNDER SECTION 201 OF
THE TRADE ACT, WHICH WILL BE FURTHER REDUCED IN 2004 AND ARE SET TO EXPIRE IN
2005.

The trade remedies announced by President Bush, under Section 201 of the Trade
Act of 1974, on March 5, 2002 became effective for imports entering the United
States on and after March 20, 2002 and provide for tariff and quotas on some
steel products for three years with the tariff rates dropping and the quotas
increasing on the first and second anniversaries of the relief. These quotas and
tariffs expire in March 2005 and may be terminated sooner by the President. A
review of the quotas and tariffs is currently underway. The reduction of tariffs
and increase in quotas could have an adverse effect on our results, particularly
if the economy suffers a downturn.

                                        5

In addition, there are products and countries not covered by the Section 201
remedies, and imports of exempt products or from exempt countries may adversely
affect our results. Imports of finished flat-rolled products from Canada and
Mexico are not subject to the import remedies announced by the President. Since
March 5, 2002, the Department of Commerce and the Office of the United States
Trade Representative have announced the exclusion of 1,022 products from the
trade remedies, including 295 products that were excluded in March 2003. The
exclusion process will begin again in November 2003 and may result in additional
exclusions being granted by March 2004. The exclusions granted impact a number
of products we produce and have weakened the relief initially provided.

Various countries have challenged President Bush's action at the World Trade
Organization ("WTO") and taken other actions responding to the Section 201
remedies. In August 2003, a panel of the Dispute Settlement Body of the WTO
issued a final ruling against the Section 201 remedies. The United States has
appealed the ruling to the WTO's Appellate Body.

COMPETITION FROM OTHER MATERIALS MAY NEGATIVELY AFFECT OUR RESULTS OF
OPERATIONS.

In many applications, steel competes with other materials, such as aluminum,
cement, composites, glass, plastic and wood. Competition from these materials as
well as other substitutes for steel products could adversely affect future
market prices and demand for steel products.

STEEL MAKING OPERATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO BUSINESS INTERRUPTIONS AND CASUALTY
LOSSES THAT MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR CASH FLOWS.

Steel making, product movement and raw material operations are subject to
unplanned events such as explosions, fires, inclement weather, power outages,
accidents and transportation interruptions. Our cash flows and our ability to
serve our customers may be adversely impacted by such events.

 RISKS RELATED TO OUR BUSINESS

MANY LAWSUITS HAVE BEEN FILED AGAINST US INVOLVING ASBESTOS-RELATED INJURIES,
WHICH COULD HAVE A MATERIAL ADVERSE EFFECT ON OUR FINANCIAL POSITION, RESULTS OF
OPERATIONS AND CASH FLOW.













DECLINES IN THE VALUE OF INVESTMENTS OF OUR MAJOR PENSION TRUSTS COULD
MATERIALLY REDUCE OUR STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY.

Under accounting principles generally accepted in the United States, changes in
the market value of the assets held in trust for pension purposes can result in
significant changes in the sponsor's balance sheet. The accounting rules provide
that if, at any plan measurement date (which in our case is December 31 of each
year or an earlier date if certain significant plan events occur), the fair
value of plan assets is less than the plan's accumulated benefit obligation
("ABO"), the sponsor must establish a liability at least equal to the amount by
which the ABO exceeds the fair value of the plan assets and any prepaid pension
assets must be removed from the balance sheet. The sum of the liability and
prepaid pension assets must be offset by the recognition of an intangible asset
and/or as a direct charge against stockholders' equity, net of tax effects. Such
adjustments will have no direct impact on earnings per share or cash.

The re-measurement of our union pension plan that was required to reflect the
workforce reduction, increased the net charge against equity to $917 million.
During the fourth quarter of 2003, U. S. Steel intends to merge its two major
defined benefit pension plans. Because of this merge�of tax efo ounting r[dus pdeguo uired tat wasS. Steel intenased te fouusecn, ito n.n t f bility anpt was rderogniusbenwasofpdsr 31 o as3, Uhe smerenased temas heuiioyncre intusecn, itdei
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In October 2002, a tax credit limit was negotiated by the Slovak government as
part of the Accession Treaty governing the Slovak Republic's entry into the
European Union (EU). The Treaty limits to $500 million the total tax credit to
be granted to USSK during the period 2000 through 2009. The impact of the tax
credit limit is expected to be minimal since Slovak tax laws have been modified
and tax rates have been reduced since the acquisition of USSK. The Treaty also
places limits upon total production and export sales to the EU, allowing for
modest growth during the period covered by the investment incentive. The limits
upon export sales to the EU take effect upon the Slovak Republic's entry into
the EU, which is expected to occur in May 2004. A u�tteve.,�ffsPiur in







hot-rolled strip, hot-rolled sheet and cold-rolled flat products, which are
produced by USSK. Shipment quotas for these products for the first year of the
measure were set at 10% above the average shipments during the period 1999-2001
and 15% thereafter. Shipments into the European Union in excess of the quotas
would result in the imposition of a tariff of 15.7% for non-alloy hot-rolled
coils (14.1% beginning in March 2004) and 26% for USSK's other three products.
These measures are scheduled to expire in March 2005; however they will no
longer apply to USSK upon Slovakia becoming a member of the European Union,
which is expected to occur in May 2004. Safeguard proceedings similar to those
pursued by the European Commission were subsequently commenced by Poland and
Hungary. Provisional quota and tariff measures have been imposed in Poland and
Hungary, which measures were replaced by similar definitive measures on March 8,
2003 (Poland) and March 28, 2003 (Hungary). Because Poland and Hungary are EU
accession candidates, each country's measures would cease upon its accession to
the EU.

In a decision dated February 5, 2000, the EU imposed an anti-dumping duty of
15.4% on exports of hot-rolled coils from Serbia. This duty is scheduled to
expire on February 5, 2005. Also, the safeguard measures described above impact
USSB. Serbia's country-specific quota on hot rolled strip and sheets and
cold-rolled are very low because those quotas were based on Serbia's 2001 EU
shipments. Serbia also is subject to customs duties for shipments into certain
Central and Eastern European countries. Although discussions and negotiations
are being held with many of these countries to reduce or eliminate these duties,
we cannot predict the ultimate outcome.

WE HAVE DEFERRED TAX ASSETS THAT WE MAY NOT BE ABLE TO REALIZE.

As of June 30, 2003, U. S. Steel had net federal and state deferred tax assets
of $61 million and $20 million, respectively, which are expected to increase
during the remainder of the year. Although, management believes that it is more
likely than not that tax planning strategies generating at least $200 million in
future taxable income can be utilized to realize the deferred tax assets, there
can be no assurance that we will be able to implement these strategies. The
amount of the realizable deferred tax assets at June 30, 2003, could be
adversely affected to the extent losses continue in the future or if future
events affect the ability to implement tax planning strategies.

 RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH THE ACQUISITION OF THE NATIONAL STEEL ASSETS

WE MAY BE UNABLE TO SUCCESSFULLY INTEGRATE NATIONAL'S OPERATIONS AND REALIZE THE
FULL COST SAVINGS WE ANTICIPATE.

The process of integrating the operations of National could cause an
interruption of, or loss of momentum in, the activities of our business or the
loss of key personnel. The diversion of management's attention and any delays or
difficulties encountered with the integration of National's operations could
have an adverse effect on our business, results of operations and financial
condition. Among the factors considered by our board of directors in approving
the National transaction were the anticipated cost savings and operating
synergies that could result from the National transaction. These savings may not
be realized within the time periods contemplated or at all.
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A substantial portion of the cost savings that we anticipate are due to the
reduced staffing levels allowed under our labor agreement. We may find that we
need more employees than we anticipated to operate our business, thereby
reducing the anticipated cost savings.

THE NATIONAL TRANSACTION WILL RESULT IN COSTS OF INTEGRATION.

We are incurring charges reflecting costs of integration, including information
technology integration and other expenses related to the National transaction.
Integration-related costs will be recognized as integration-related activities
take place. Although we expect the elimination of duplicative costs, as well as
the realization of other benefits related to the integration of National's
business may offset additional expenses over time, there may be no net benefit



achieved in the near term or at all. This means our actual costs may
substantially exceed our estimates. Unanticipated expenses associated with the
integration of National's operations may also arise.

THERE MAY BE UNKNOWN ENVIRONMENTAL OR OTHER RISKS INHERENT IN THE NATIONAL
TRANSACTION.

Although we conducted due diligence with respect to National's assets, we may
not be aware of all of the risks associated with the National transaction. For
example, we may not be aware of all of the existing environmental conditions at
the former National facilities. Any future discovery of adverse information
concerning these assets could have a material adverse effect on our business,
financial condition and results of operations. We believe the likelihood of
obtaining any damages from National in connection with undisclosed liabilities
is remote. We may also need to make unanticipated capital expenditures, which
may be significant, to maintain the assets we acquired and to comply with
regulatory requirements, including environmental laws.

CUSTOMERS MAY PURCHASE LESS FROM US FOLLOWING THE NATIONAL TRANSACTION THAN THEY
DID FROM NATIONAL AND US PRIOR TO THE NATIONAL TRANSACTION.

Customers who purchased steel from us and National may not continue to buy as
much steel from us after the National transaction as they previously bought from
the separate companies. They may also seek to negotiate price concessions from
us.

 RISKS RELATED TO THE SEPARATION

Prior to December 31, 2001, our businesses were owned by USX Corporation, now
named Marathon Oil Corporation.

BECAUSE WE ARE NO LONGER OWNED BY USX, WE WILL NOT BE ABLE TO RELY ON MARATHON
FOR FINANCIAL SUPPORT.

Prior to our separation from Marathon (Separation), we funded our negative
operating cash flow through an increase in USX debt attributable to the U. S.
Steel Group. Because we are no longer owned by USX, we are not able to rely on
USX for financial support or benefit from a relationship with USX to obtain
credit.

WE HAVE INCURRED OPERATING AND CASH LOSSES AND WILL NO LONGER BE ABLE TO REALIZE
THE BENEFITS OF CASH FROM MARATHON TAX SETTLEMENTS.

Before the Separation, the USX tax allocation policy required the U. S. Steel
Group and the Marathon Group to pay the other for tax benefits resulting from
tax attributes that could not be utilized by the group for which those tax
attributes arose on a stand-alone basis but which could be used on a
consolidated, combined or unitary basis. The net amount of cash settlements made
by Marathon to USS under this policy for prior years, subject to adjustment, was
$819 million, $91 million and $(2) million in 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively.
These payments allowed USS to
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realize the cash value of its tax benefits on a current basis. Now, if USS
generates losses or other tax attributes, we can generally realize the cash
value from them only if and when we generate enough taxable income in future
years to use those tax losses or other tax attributes on a stand-alone basis.
This delay in realizing tax benefits may adversely affect our cash flow.

USS IS SUBJECT TO CERTAIN CONTINUING CONTINGENT LIABILITIES OF MARATHON THAT
COULD ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR CASH FLOW AND OUR ABILITY TO INCUR ADDITIONAL







- -- DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT

When completing the Dividend Reinvestment section of the authorization form, YOU
MUST CHOOSE ONE OF THE FOLLOWING:

        FULL DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT.  Purct倀



    terminate automatic withdrawal.

Because funds will normally be invested on Friday of each week, funds from
checks and money orders received after 2:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) on Thursday will
normally be invested on Friday of the following week. INTEREST WILL NOT BE PAID
ON AMOUNTS HELD PENDING INVESTMENT. Shares purchased pursuant to a check or
money order may not be sold or withdrawn from the Plan for a period of 14 days
from the purchase date of the shares. A fee will be assessed for a check that is
returned for insufficient funds (See Schedule II, "Plan Service Fees").

- -- LIMITATIONS ON PURCHASES

  O Initial Cash Investments

     -- at least $500

     -- no more than $10,000

  O Optional Cash Investments

     -- at least $50 at any one time

     -- no more than $10,000 in any one month

  O Dividend Reinvestments

     -- up to $15,000 per dividend payment
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  O All limitations may be waived by U. S. Steel upon written request

- -- AGGREGATION OF PLAN ACCOUNTS FOR PURPOSE OF LIMITATIONS

For the purpose of the above limitations ("Plan Limits"), U. S. Steel may
aggregate all reinvested dividends and optional and initial cash payments for
participants with more than one Plan account using the same Social Security
Number or Taxpayer Identification Number. For participants unable to supply a
Social Security Number or Taxpayer Identification Number, their participation
may be limited by U. S. Steel to only one Plan account.

Also for the purpose of such Plan Limits, all Plan accounts which U. S. Steel
believes to be under common control or management or to have common ultimate
beneficial ownership may be aggregated. Unless U. S. Steel has determined that
reinvestment of dividends and investment of optional cash payments for each such
account would be consistent with the purposes of the Plan, U. S. Steel will have
the right to aggregate all such accounts and to return, without interest, within
30 days of receipt, any amounts in excess of the investment limitations
applicable to a single Plan account received in respect of all such accounts.

- -- WAIVER OF LIMITATIONS

Initial cash payments and optional cash payments in excess of $10,000 per month
may be made only pursuant to a written Waiver of Limitation by U. S. Steel for
the total amount submitted. A copy of such written approval must accompany any
cash payment to which this limitation applies.

Requests for waiver of the $15,000 limitation on reinvestment of dividends and
other questions concerning waivers should be directed to U. S. Steel at (412)
433-4707. It is solely within U. S. Steel's discretion as to whether any waiver
respecting the Plan Limits will be granted.

In deciding whether to approve a Waiver of Limitation request, U. S. Steel will
consider relevant factors including, but not limited to, U. S. Steel's need for
additional funds, the attractiveness of obtaining such additional funds by the
sale of U. S. Steel common stock by comparison to other sources of funds, the
applicable purchase price, the participant submitting the request, the extent
and nature of such participant's prior participation in the Plan, the number of
shares of U. S. Steel common stock registered in the participant's name and the
aggregate amount of such dividends and initial or optional cash payments in
excess of the allowable maximum amounts for which requests have been submitted
by all participants.

If requests are submitted for any Investment Date (see "Purchases Exceeding Plan
Limits--Discount in Effect" on page 23 for a discussion of the Investment Date)
in an aggregate amount exceeding the amount U. S. Steel is then willing to
accept, U. S. Steel may honor such requests in order of receipt, pro rata or by
any other method which U. S. Steel determines to be appropriate.

 PURCHASE OF SHARES FOR THE PLAN

The following discussion pertains to:

          (a) all purchases within Plan Limits and



          (b) all purchases in excess of Plan Limits when no Discount (as
     defined below) is in effect.

- -- PURCHASE INTERVALS

The Administrator will use initial and optional cash investments to purchase
shares of U. S. Steel common stock as promptly as practicable, normally once
each week. To the extent dividends are declared, the Administrator will use
reinvested dividends to purchase shares on the quarterly dividend payment date.
Purchases may be made over a number of days to meet the requirements of the
Plan.
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- -- SOURCE AND PRICING OF SHARES

     SOURCE OF SHARES.  Stock needed to meet the requirements of the Plan will
either be purchased in the open market or issued directly by U. S. Steel.

     PRICE OF SHARES PURCHASED IN THE OPEN MARKET.  If the shares are purchased
in the open market, your price per share will be the weighted average price of
the shares purchased on that day, or those days. With respect to open market
purchases, the Administrator will facilitate the purchase of shares for the Plan
on any securities exchange where U. S. Steel common stock is traded, in the
over-the-counter market or in privately negotiated transactions.

See Schedule II for information about fees. Trading fees paid by U. S. Steel and
not charged to you will be reported to you as taxable income on Form 1099-DIV.
All computations of shares are calculated to three decimals and fractional
shares are credited to your Plan account.

     PRICE OF SHARES PURCHASED FROM U. S. STEEL.  If the shares are purchased
from U. S. Steel, your price per share (the "Purchase Price") will be the
average of the daily high and low sale prices as reported on the New York Stock
Exchange (the "NYSE") Composite Tape (the "NYSE Composite"). If there is no
trading of U. S. Steel common stock on the NYSE on the day the price per share
is to be determined, the Purchase Price will be determined by U. S. Steel on the
basis of such market quotations as it considers appropriate.

Because the Administrator may periodically change between the above methods for
purchasing shares, there can be no assurance that the method for determining
your price per share will not change. To obtain the current method, please call
(412) 433-4707.

     DISCOUNT.  Shares purchased under the Plan may, IN THE SOLE DISCRETION OF
U. S. STEEL, be subject to a discount of 0 to 3% ("Discount"). The Discount will
be established in U. S. Steel's sole discretion after a review of current market
conditions, the level of participation and current and projected capital needs.
The Discount will apply to initial and optional cash investments and the
reinvestment of dividends. The Discount will be subtracted from the Purchase
Price of shares purchased for the Plan. Notice will be given to participants or
a public announcement will be made upon the implementation or discontinuance of
any Discount.

 PURCHASES EXCEEDING PLAN LIMITS--DISCOUNT IN EFFECT

The following discussion pertains only to purchases for which a Waiver of
Limitation has been obtained when the Discount is in effect. The terms set forth
below will apply to the full amount for which a waiver has been obtained. For
example, if a waiver is obtained to make an optional cash purchase of $20,000,
or $10,000 over the limit, the full $20,000 will be subject to these terms.

For a list of important dates and terms with respect to purchases exceeding Plan
limits when a Discount is in effect, see Schedule I. Schedule I is only a guide;
actual dates may be obtained by calling (412) 433-4707.

- -- PURCHASE INTERVALS

The Administrator will use initial and optional cash investments for which a
waiver has been obtained to purchase shares of U. S. Steel common stock once
each month. To the extent dividends are declared, the Administrator will use
reinvested dividends to purchase shares on a quarterly basis.

- -- SOURCE AND PRICING OF SHARES

     SOURCE OF SHARES.  Stock required to meet the requirements of the Plan when
a Discount is in effect will be issued directly by U. S. Steel.
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     PRICE OF SHARES.  Your price per share will be the average of the daily





You can sell any number of shares held by the Administrator, Held Shares, in
your Plan account by notifying the Administrator. The Administrator will
endeavor to arrange sales weekly on Friday, provided that it has been advised of
such sale no later than 2:00 p.m. (Eastern Time) of the preceding day. If Friday
is not a business day or, if for any reason the Administrator cannot facilitate
the sale of your shares, the Administrator will endeavor to arrange for the sale
of the shares on the preceding day or the next day that its office and the NYSE
are open. The sale price will be the weighted average price of all Plan shares
sold on that sale date for Plan participants. You will receive the proceeds of
the sale less (i) any applicable fee (See Schedule II, "Plan Service Fees") and
(ii) any required tax withholdings.

YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO PRECISELY TIME YOUR SALES THROUGH THE PLAN AND WILL BEAR
THE MARKET RISK ASSOCIATED WITH FLUCTUATION IN THE PRICE OF U. S. STEEL COMMON
STOCK. That is, if you send in a request to sell shares, it is possible that the
market price of U. S. Steel common stock could go down or up before your shares
are sold. In addition, you will not earn interest on a sales transaction.

You can choose to sell your shares through a stockbroker of your choice, in
which case you should request a certificate for your shares from the
Administrator. Allow two weeks for delivery of the certificate. (See "Issuance
of Certificates" on page 26.)

 SAFEKEEPING OF YOUR STOCK CERTIFICATES AND BOOK ENTRY

Any participant in the Plan may use the Plan's "safekeeping" service to deposit
U. S. Steel common stock certificates, whether or not dividends are reinvested.
Safekeeping is beneficial because you no longer bear the risk and cost
associated with the loss, theft, or destruction of stock certificates.

With safekeeping, you have the option of reinvesting all, a portion or none of
your dividends. You may also take advantage of the sale of shares feature of the
Plan. If you decide you no longer want to use the safekeeping service, a
certificate will be issued upon request. (See "Issuance of Certificates" on page
26.)

To use the safekeeping service, send your certificates to the Administrator by
registered mail with written instructions to deposit them for safekeeping. At
the time of mailing, the shares should be insured for approximately 2% of the
value of the shares. Do not endorse the certificates or complete the assignment
section. The address of the current Administrator is in Schedule III.
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Your shares of U. S. Steel common stock that are held by the Administrator will
be maintained in your Plan account for safekeeping in book entry form. You will
receive a quarterly statement detailing the status of your holdings.

Shares held by the Administrator, Held Shares, may take as long as two weeks to
be certificated and mailed to you after our receipt of notice to do so. THIS
MEANS SALES OF HELD SHARES ARE SUBJECT TO RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH CHANGES IN THE
MARKET PRICE DURING EITHER (A) THE PERIOD REQUIRED TO CERTIFICATE AND DELIVER
SHARES, FOR SALES BY YOU, OR (B) THE PERIOD REQUIRED FOR U. S. STEEL TO SELL
YOUR SHARES (see "Sale of Shares for the Plan-Timing and Control", on page 25).

 GIFTS, TRANSFERS AND PLEDGES OF SHARES

YOU CAN GIVE OR TRANSFER SHARES OF U. S. STEEL COMMON STOCK TO ANYONE YOU CHOOSE
BY:

  O Making an initial $500 cash investment to establish a Plan account in the
    recipient's name; or

  O Submitting an optional cash investment on behalf of an existing stockholder
    in the Plan in an amount not less than $50 nor more than $10,000; or

  O Transferring shares from your Plan account to the recipient (minimum of five
    shares to each new Plan account).

You may transfer shares to new or existing stockholders. The Administrator will
automatically assign to such transferred shares full dividend reinvestment
status. New participants and existing participants, at their discretion, may
elect another investment option by providing written notice to the
Administrator. If you participate in dividend reinvestment and you request to
either (a) transfer all of your shares or (b) make a partial sale and transfer
the balance of your shares between the ex-dividend and the dividend record date,





The above summary is not a comprehensive summary of all of the tax
considerations that may be relevant to a participant in the Plan. Therefore, you
are urged to consult your tax advisors regarding the consequences of
participation in the Plan.

 MISCELLANEOUS

- -- VOTING OF PROXIES

A proxy card will be mailed to you for all shares in your Plan account. Your
shares will be voted as indicated by you. If you do not return the proxy card or
if you return it unsigned, none of your shares will be voted.

                                        27

- -- RESPONSIBILITY OF ADMINISTRATOR AND U. S. STEEL

NEITHER U. S. STEEL NOR ANY ADMINISTRATOR NOR ANY AGENT WILL BE LIABLE FOR ANY
ACT THEY DO IN GOOD FAITH OR FOR ANY GOOD FAITH OMISSION TO ACT. This includes,
without limitation, any claims of liability for:

  O failure to terminate your Plan account upon your death prior to receiving
    written notice of such death; or

  O purchases or sales prices reflected in your Plan account or the dates of
    purchases or sales of your Plan shares; or

  O any fluctuation in the market value after purchase or sale of shares.

NOTWITHSTANDING THE FOREGOING, WE SHALL NOT BE RELIEVED FROM ANY LIABILITY
IMPOSED UNDER ANY FEDERAL, STATE OR OTHER APPLICABLE SECURITY LAW THAT CANNOT BE
WAIVED.

NEITHER U. S. STEEL NOR ANY ADMINISTRATOR CAN ASSURE YOU A PROFIT OR PROTECT YOU
AGAINST A LOSS ON THE SHARES YOU PURCHASE UNDER THE PLAN.

- -- DIVIDENDS

The terms of U. S. Steel's indebtedness limit the ability of U. S. Steel to pay
dividends. Subject to these limitations, the declaration of dividends on U. S.
Steel common stock is at the discretion of U. S. Steel's board of directors and
will be declared and paid after consideration of various factors, including,
without limitation, the earnings and financial condition of U. S. Steel. The
board of directors of U. S. Steel has the right to change the amount of
dividends at any time.

- -- PLAN MODIFICATION OR TERMINATION

U. S. STEEL RESERVES THE RIGHT TO SUSPEND, MODIFY OR TERMINATE THE PLAN AT ANY
TIME. You will receive notice of any such suspension, modification or
termination. U. S. Steel and any other Administrator also reserve the right to
change any and all administrative procedures and costs/fees associated with the
Plan.

- -- CHANGE OF ELIGIBILITY OR TERMINATION

You will remain a participant of the Plan until you withdraw from the Plan or
the Plan is �㼀idends.
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                  UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION COMMON STOCK
                           DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT AND
                              STOCK PURCHASE PLAN
                      LIST OF IMPORTANT DATES THROUGH 2007
                    APPLICABLE ONLY IF DISCOUNT IS IN EFFECT

<Table>
<Caption>
               (C)              (D)            (E)                              (G)
       THRESHOLD PRICE AND       *        OPTIONAL CASH          (F)
       WAIVER DISCOUNT, IF     RECORD    INVESTMENTS MUST   PRICING PERIOD   INVESTMENT
CYCLE  ANY, WILL BE SET BY:    DATE:     BE RECEIVED BY:     START DATE:       DATE:
- -----  --------------------   --------   ----------------   --------------   ----------
<S>    <C>                    <C>        <C>                <C>              <C>
B....        10/17/03         10/21/03       10/22/03          10/23/03       11/10/03
A....        11/17/03         11/19/03       11/20/03          11/21/03       12/10/03
B....        12/17/03         12/19/03       12/22/03          12/23/03        1/12/04
B....         1/16/04          1/21/04        1/22/04           1/23/04        2/10/04
A....         2/13/04          2/18/04        2/20/04           2/23/04        3/10/04
B....         3/18/04          3/22/04        3/23/04           3/24/04        4/12/04
B....         4/16/04          4/20/04        4/21/04           4/22/04        5/10/04
A....         5/17/04          5/19/04        5/21/04           5/24/04        6/10/04
B....         6/17/04          6/21/04        6/22/04           6/23/04        7/12/04
B....         7/19/04          7/21/04        7/22/04           7/23/04        8/10/04
A....         8/16/04          8/18/04        8/23/04           8/24/04        9/10/04
B....         9/17/04          9/21/04        9/22/04           9/23/04       10/11/04
B....        10/19/04         10/21/04       10/22/04          10/25/04       11/10/04
A....        11/15/04         11/17/04       11/22/04          11/23/04       12/10/04
B....        12/16/04         12/20/04       12/21/04          12/22/04        1/10/05
B....         1/19/05          1/21/05        1/24/05           1/25/05        2/10/05
A....         2/14/05          2/16/05        2/18/05           2/22/05        3/10/05
B....         3/17/05          3/21/05        3/22/05           3/23/05        4/11/05
B....         4/18/05          4/20/05        4/21/05           4/22/05        5/10/05
A....         5/16/05          5/18/05        5/23/04           5/24/05        �04

     

A....      5/1   5/24/05    1   5/05             21/04          ...05        3/10/05

   B....            B../05         B../...      5    B../           B22/04        5/10/05

   /23/             /23/.          /23/24/05         /20/04 05       22/04        3/10/05
    ...   .

         ../24/.
       20/05 .

          20/....
         .05        5/10/05

    24/   .
         24/.  .

       24/24/.
           5/05 .

       ...05        3/10/05

     24/   .
         24/24/.

       24/05 .
          24/04 .

      /04/04        3/10/05

    /5/.            05/           05/...           05/           04/04 �က      2/10/05
      /...            /24/          /05              /04 �က        ../04 �က      3/10/05
      /.              /             /...             /             /04 �က      2/10/05
    24/   �က          24/24/        24/05            24/...       /04/04 �က      3/10/05





Any fees paid by USS for which you are not charged will be reported to you as
taxable income on Form 1099-Div.

Depending upon whether U.S. Steel is the Administrator, U.S. Steel may receive
all, or a portion, of the fees related to Plan services. Our estimated annual
cost to operate the Plan is $400,000. Some or all of these costs may be
recovered through these Plan service fees.

All fees, including those for which there is currently "No Charge", are subject
to change; however, we will not change any fees without first notifying you.
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                                                                    SCHEDULE III

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

For recorded information concerning the following Plan features, Call (412)
433-4707.

     Current Administrator Information
     Discount
     Threshold Price
     Requests for Waivers
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          (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
     Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed
     to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered
     therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed
     to be the bona fide offering thereof.

          (3) To remove from registration by means of post-effective amendment
     any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
     termination of the offering.

(b) The Corporation hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any
liability under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the Corporation's
annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities
Exchange Act of 1934 that is incorporated by reference in the Registration
Statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the
securities offered therein and the offering of such securities at that time
shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

(c) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act
of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the
Corporation pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the Corporation
has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission
such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act
of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the
Corporation of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling
person of the Corporation in the successful defense of any action, suit
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or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in
connection with the securities being registered, the Corporation will, unless in
the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent,
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of
1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.
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                                   SIGNATURES

PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED, THE
REGISTRANT HAS DULY CAUSED THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON FORM S-3 TO BE SIGNED
ON ITS BEHALF BY THE UNDERSIGNED, THEREUNTO DULY AUTHORIZED, IN THE CITY OF
PITTSBURGH, COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA, ON OCTOBER 21, 2003.

                                          UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

                                          By: /s/ LARRY G. SCHULTZ
                                            ------------------------------------
                                              Name: Larry�蝐�ame:-----   a----------
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          Exhibit 4.1 to United States Steel's Current Report on Form
          8-K dated May 20, 2003).
    4.5   Certificate of Designation respecting the Series A Junior
          Preferred Stock (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4(h)
          to United States Steel Corporation's Form 10-K for the year
          ended December 31, 2001).
    4.6   Certificate of Designation respecting the 7% Series B
          Mandatory Convertible Preferred Shares (incorporated by
          reference to Exhibit 4(i) to United States Steel
          Corporation's Form 10-K for the year ended December 31,
          2002).
   *5     Opinion of Robert M. Stanton, Esq. regarding the validity of
          United States Steel Corporation common stock to be issued
          pursuant to this Registration Statement.
 **23.1   Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.
  *23.2   Consent of Robert M. Stanton, Esq. is contained in the
          opinion of counsel filed as Exhibit 5.
 **23.3   Consent of Ernst & Young LLP.
  *24     Powers of Attorney
</Table>

- ---------------

 *Previously filed.

** To be filed in a subsequent amendment.
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                                                                     EXHIBIT 3.1

                         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

                                    RESTATED
                          CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION

                      FILED IN OFFICE OF SECRETARY OF STATE
                                STATE OF DELAWARE

                               SEPTEMBER 30, 2003

                      RESTATED CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION

                                       OF

                         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

      Originally formed as a Delaware limited liability company under the
   name "United States Steel LLC" on May 25, 2001 and converted to a Delaware
corporation, pursuant to Section 265 of the Delaware General Corporation Law and
 Section 18-216 of the Delaware Limited Liability Company Act, on December 31,
                   2001 under the name first set forth below

         FIRST: The name of the Corporation (which is hereinafter referred to as
the "Corporation") is

                         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
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